

#### Newsletter 37 Monday 22nd July 2019

# Godshill Primary School

Part of the Stenbury Federation

### **School News**

#### **Dear Parents and Carers,**

As we have reached the end of the Summer term I would like to take this opportunity to reflect back on the last year. We have had another fantastic year at Godshill. There has been so many events, trips and activities throughout the year that have enhanced the learning experience for all the children in the school. I know that the children have had a great year.

I would like to take this opportunity personally thank the children for making our job as teachers in the school a pleasure and a privilege. We have a fantastic school community and I am immensely proud to be leading the school. I would like to thank the staff wholeheartedly for the excellent work they do. I would like to thank them all for what they have done over the year, going the extra mile for the school at every opportunity. I know the staff are extremely committed and proud to be working at Godshill.

I would like to say a fond farewell to our Year 6 pupils. They have been a great bunch of children to work with and I am sure they will leave with some brilliant memories of their time here. I wish them all every success in their next schools and look forward to seeing them in the future.

We also have to say a partial goodbye to Miss Hart who is moving across to Chillerton and Rookley Primary school. We will of course be seeing her regularly and look forward to her working closely with the school and pupils again next year. We are also saying farewell to Mr Haigh who is moving across to work at Wroxall Primary and we thank him for all the work he has done at Godshill.

Over the summer there will be the commencement of the school refurbishment works. There are lots of exciting new developments around the school and this will cause some changes and disruption at the beginning of term. We will of course keep you updated at the end of the summer once we know how far the work has progressed. Please be patient over this period as we react to the exciting changes that are happening to our school.

We are really looking forward to the coming year with new staff, new pupils and of course further upgrades to the building. It will be a very exciting period for the school. We will endeavour to keep you updated with any information we can but rest assured Year 1 to Year 6 need to be in school at 8:45 on Wednesday 4<sup>th</sup> September and we will be there to meet and greet parents and pupils on arrival on the first day. Reception will be starting at 8:45 on Friday 6<sup>th</sup> September after their home visits on Wednesday and Thursday.

I wish you all a lovely holiday and look forward to seeing you all in September.

Mr Snow



# Challenge - Achieve Respect - Enjoy How we CARE!

How we Challenge Achieve Respect and Enjoy:

The children have really risen to their challenges this week.

This week we have continued to focus on Achieving. We have started to look at Growth Mindset and how this will help us to achieve. We will be continuing to work on our Growth Mindset for the rest of this term.

#### **Weekly House Points**

# **Congratulations to Green House Who Won the Overall Award for the Year**

Blue 42

Green 98

Yellow 93

**Red** 46

#### **REQUESTS:**

Funzone: please could we ask that if you have any Barbie/Ken spare clothes. Please see Jodie.

Whole school: children's magazines.

YR1/2: Child friendly newspapers.

Many thanks:)

## **SCHOOL DIARY DATES**

## **September**

2nd - Development Day

3rd - Development Day

4th - Years 1 - 6 back to school.

4th - Reception Class Home Visits

5th - Reception Class Home Visits

6th - New Reception children to start.

## Attendance for the

## Week:

Yr R = 98.46%

Yr 1/2 = 98.75%

Yr 3 = 91.25%

Yr 4 = 94.29%

Yr 5/6 = 97.50%

Whole School = 96.45%

Government's National Attendance

Expectation is 96%



## **CONGRATULATIONS!**



To *Leah Hurley* and *Nathaniel Wells*, who will be our new Head Girl and Head Boy from September 2019. The Deputy's will be *Selena Angelini* and *Owen Paddon-Smith*.

To *Green House*, winners overall for the House points for the year.

We would like to say huge congratulations to the following children who achieved 100% attendance for the year: *Lily Millmore*,

Zac Wiltshire, Henley Freeman, Shevan Oates, Katie Collins and Joseph Roberts.

To the following children, who have got a Superstar of the Year award: Lola Millmore, Keiyan Izzard, Amelia Munro Farrell, Archie Howard, Molly Summers, Owen Paddon-Smith and Aimee Gough.

We would to like to say a huge thank you to FROGS for donating the prizes and trophies, also for the lovely treat at the end of the day mmmmmm ICE CREAM!

## NEW PE KIT

Please follow this link

https://gods-hill-primary.footballkit.co.uk/

- 1. Click on Parents & Players
- Order your tops & jumpers with optional initials (logo has already been applied to these garments)
- 3. Order shorts—Reception—all blue & Years 1-6 blue with a white strip

#### **SPORTS NEWS**

A fantastic day for Leah and Nathaniel they have been awarded the sporting achievement award for their success in all areas of sport this year. Well done from all of us at Godshill.



#### **REMINDERS:**

Reception children need their wellies and waterproofs in school so that they can continue learning in their outdoor provision whatever the weather.

All children are expected to wear the correct uniform including school shoes, correct trousers (NOT jeans) and a shirt with a tie in KS2.

Please could PE kits/Footwear be in school every Mon—Fri.

Please ensure that ALL uniform is named.

Just a reminder that NO nail varnish should be worn to school.

Dinner money is now £2.05 per day. Breakfast Club starts at 8am—8:45am - Afterschool Club from 3pm—5pm.

Reading Books/Records: Please could reading books and reading records come in every day to school.

#### Caterlink

# IF YOU HAVE A SPECIFIC ALLERGY , OR DIETRY REQUIREMENT, PLEASE LET US KNOW

We use a wide range of ingredients with many of our products containing various allergens. As such there may be traces of various allergens present across our product range. Customers who are intolerant or allergic to certain ingredients are advised to request further information from the Cook/Manager prior to purchase. Our trained Allergy Champion (Cook/Manager) would be pleased to tell you what is in our food, the steps we take to avoid cross-contamination and help assist you with your choice.

Website: www.godshillprimaryschool.co.uk

Email: godshill@stenburyfederation.co.uk

Telephone: 01983 840246

Facebook - @godshillprimary.co.uk

Twitter - @GodshillPrimary

-----



## Stuck for something to do over the holidays?

Ryde Library are doing a rocket making competition and there is a space chase reading challenge across the island libraries which is free for all children to take part in.